
 

 

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 
UTILITIES COMMISSION 

RALEIGH 

DOCKET NO. P-10, SUB 916 

BEFORE THE NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

In the Matter of 
Notification by Central Telephone 
Company, LLC d/b/a CenturyLink of 
a Change in Name to Brightspeed of 
North Carolina, LLC 

) 
) 
) 
) 
 

 
ORDER RECOGNIZING NAME 
CHANGE 

 BY THE CHAIR: On January 20, 2023, Brightspeed North Carolina, LLC 
(Brightspeed) filed a letter with the Commission providing notice of a corporate name 
change and a copy of its filing with the North Carolina Secretary of State reflecting the 
name change. According to Brightspeed’s documentation, the company formerly known 
as Central Telephone Company, LLC d/b/a CenturyLink is now known as Brightspeed of 
North Carolina, LLC. 

 Brightspeed’s letter states that the company is a longstanding Incumbent Local 
Exchange Company (ILEC) in North Carolina and that it will undertake the appropriate 
changes to update any relevant tariffs to reflect the name change. Brightspeed further 
states that it understands that the Commission does not have to provide prior approval 
for such name changes but, should the Commission determine otherwise, Brightspeed 
requests that the Commission treat its letter as a request for approval. 

 Considering the foregoing, the Commission finds good cause to recognize the 
name change of Central Telephone Company, LLC d/b/a CenturyLink to Brightspeed of 
North Carolina, LLC, and will update Commission records to reflect the same. 

IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED. 

ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

This the 24th day of January, 2023. 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

Tamika D. Conyers, Deputy Clerk 
 


